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ARKANSAS SENATE 

90th General Assembly - Regular Session, 2015 

 Amendment Form   
JBC 03/12/2015 (2)(6) 

______________________________________________________________________ 

Subtitle of Senate Bill No. 174  

AN ACT FOR THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION - GRANTS AND AID TO LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICTS 

APPROPRIATION FOR THE 2015-2016 FISCAL YEAR. 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Amendment No. 3 to Senate Bill No. 174 

 

Amend Senate Bill No. 174  as engrossed, S2/25/15 (version: 02/25/2015 02:24:37 PM) 
 
Page 3, delete line 27 in its entirety and substitute the following: 
"(65)  YOUTH SHELTERS                           165,000 
 (66)  ENHANCED TRANSPORTATION FUNDING        3,000,000"  
 
AND 
 
Page 3, line 28, delete "$2,885,016,174" and substitute "$2,888,016,174" 
 
AND 
 
Page 11, delete SECTION 18 in its entirety 
 
AND 
 
Page 17, insert an additional SECTION immediately following SECTION 29 to 
read as follows: 
 
" SECTION 30. SPECIAL LANGUAGE.  NOT TO BE INCORPORATED INTO THE ARKANSAS 
CODE NOR PUBLISHED SEPARATELY AS SPECIAL, LOCAL AND TEMPORARY LAW.  
INTERVENTION BLOCK GRANTS FUNDING RESTRICTION. The Department of Education 
shall make available from the Intervention Block Grants appropriation 
authorized by this Act, one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000) each fiscal 
year for the annual expenses of the Quiz Bowl, thirteen thousand five hundred 
dollars ($13,500) each fiscal year for Creativity in Arkansas, Inc. for 
grants up to $1,000 each for students and chaperones, thirteen thousand five 
hundred dollars ($13,500) each fiscal year for Destination Imagination, one 
hundred thousand dollars ($100,000) each fiscal year for the State History 
Day Competition, and seventy-five thousand dollars ($75,000) each fiscal year 
for a grant to the Arkansas Science Fair Association for grants to regional 
and the state science fairs. The Department of Education shall allocate 
General Revenue funding totaling no less than three hundred two thousand 
dollars ($302,000) each fiscal year from the Department of Education Public 
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School Fund Account to support the annual expenses of the Quiz Bowl, the 
Creativity in Arkansas, Inc. for grants up to $1,000 each for students and 
chaperones, Destination Imagination, the State History Day Competition, and 
the Arkansas Science Fair Association for grants to regional and state 
science fairs. The Department shall either expend or have committed for 
expenditure the monies allocated for the Quiz Bowl, Creativity in Arkansas, 
Inc., Destination Imagination, the State History Day Competition, and 
Arkansas Science Fair Association grants as authorized herein in order to 
fulfill the provisions of this section. 
   The provisions of this section shall be in effect only from July 1, 2014 
2015 through June 30, 2015 2016." 
 
AND  
 
Appropriately renumber the SECTION numbers of the bill. 

 
 
 
The Amendment was read the first time, rules suspended and read the second time and  _______________________ 

By: Joint Budget Committee 

By: Senators A. Clark, Maloch; By: Representative Cozart 
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MAH168 Secretary 
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